M I N U T E S
IYNF Presidium meeting
 31st July2017
18:00 CET
Approved ...  2017

Present: Thomas, Tilo, Ana Teresa, Ondra
Absent: - 

	Points to be discussed/decided:
	Conclusions/Decisions

	Minutes of the last presidium skype + SG report
	Minutes of the previous skype (17th July) approved 3/3. There were no additional questions regarding SG report for last 2 weeks - only on the overall well-being of the SG. 

	(1.) Checking on to do list from the last meeting
	On the discussion on the chair of the Council, Jannis is agreed on being the right person for it, also approved by Falko. Following up on other previous tasks. 

	(2.) Overall update on the Council preparation
	Thomas coordinates the agenda of the council. At this moment only thing not covered (needed from other people) is Ondra´s presentation of 2017 development on the workplan and Bine´s presentation on 2016, 2017 financial situation. Ondra will inform her. Other things covered by Thomas/chair (elaborating on the motions we have so far). Some more updates on people interested in presidium candidacy, but still need for them to be officially nominated by the organisations. So far only Nurlan from Azerbaijani naturefriends has an official nomination. Lars (Belgium) to send letter of attorney to give his voting rights to Thomas. No objections against the way the presidium should by by-elected (Council manner). 

	(3.) Update on the process of Workplan 2018
	Ondra´s update on the process of creation - team: Ondra, Tali, Henrique. Suggested still to have 3 activities, one of them being the training of trainers. The YFJ promise on helping with the ToT is probably not so reliable given that it was quite vague, so we rather count on arranging the training on our own. Thomas suggests involvement of the other experienced members of the Pool of Trainers for the preparation of the activities. So far, trust is put into the preparation team (Ondra, Tali, Henrique), so it´s fine if presidium members comment on the outcomes of the project planning through its stages. 
Thomas reminds that Naturefriends Azerbaijan have invited IYNF for an activity in their country and are active recently - the event taking place there could still foster and reward their activity. Anyway, Henrique and Ondra plan to make a round check on member organisations and see who would be interested in hosting 2018 events - chance to offer also the Azerbaijani. Azerbaijan is member state of CoE so it shouldn´t be a problem from the funder´s perspective. 

	(4.) Overall cooperation on the 1.10. grants deadlines
	Thomas would like to follow up and comment on applications, also able for proof-reading. Ana Teresa is willing to help with particular questions during the process (still also possible to involve Šárka) + proof-read as well. 

	(5.) Final outcome of the FOC admission process
	The assessment test has shown that Anna Mayfat has better púreconditions for the FOC position than Lenka Deutschová. Still not 100% persuasive, but given the final judgement being planned to build on the assessment test, both the office staff and presidium agree on assigning the position to Anna Mayfat. Ondra will carry on the communication and the arrangement of her beginning as FOC. 	Comment by Ondřej Bradáč: after this, following the order of the meeting, the debate about coordination with Denis and Young Naturefriends GER should follow. Given its a bit secretive nature, I wasn´t sure how to put it into the official record, I didn´t put it there at all in the end :) Should you think there should be some mention about this, please suggest the formulation... Thank you :)

	(6.) IYNF´s delegation to NFI Congress

	Katrin K. from NFI informed us about the need to provide the travel itinerary until the end of August. Agreed that the delegation from Germany, Belgium and Netherlands will go together, while Ondra travelling from Prague will arrange on his own. Thomas will take care of the communication with Katrin on this topic. 

	(7.) Idea about combining one of the planned activities of the secretariat (planning weekend for Raise Your Voice or 2nd staff retreat) with the presidium meeting
	Idea came up from Henrique - but some overall consensus was in the office that it could be handy to arrange some in cooperation - closer coop. of office + presidium and also sparing some budget. The presidium members not fond of doing this activity in October (16th to 18th) which was the date initially suggested by the office. Rather than this, they suggest to do it with some (Ondra points out it should be well after the “Raise Your Voice” training given the need to take care of the aftermath and the report duties related to it). So the idea is now basically to make it during December. For the potentially needed 4th statutory meeting, there´s need to check with Šárka (who most likely had the idea) if the Audit can be considered a statutory meeting, or if we still need to arrange one more solely for the presidium. Ondra now to kick out doodle to check out the availability of both staff and presidium for the December dates. 

	(8.) The new FOC - plan how to proceed now
	Anna Mayfat did accept the job offer. Her first working day will be 21st August, it will also be connected with handover from Sabine. Ondra will draft her contract, but will need proof-reading from the presidium members, to which Thomas offered help. Practical details of Anna´s employment (since she is citizen of Russia) will be discussed with Bine who was arranging Alex´s contract. 

	(9.) Session of EYF on writing the grant applications
	Ondra will be going for this session to Brussels on 7th September, the travel and possible accomodation is declared to be reimbursed by EYF. 

	(10.) Information on planned switch Dropbox - server
	Ondra informs the presidium about the planned switch to server to be scheduled by the people at the secretariat for January 2018

	(11.) IYNF applying directly for COP24 delegation
	Agreed that Tilo will own the process and will only ask people in the office (Ondra, Henrique) for the data needed for the application. 

	(12.) IYNF being hosted by GIAN Gió at their meeting
	Agreed that it doesn´t make sense to come for the September dates, we shall wait for November dates of their local meeting - then it will be agreed if some people from the presidium will attend this meeting still. 

	
	














